

June 16, 2023

## UPDATES FROM THE LIONS BAY BEACH PARK ADVISORY COMMITTEE



The Lions Bay Beach Park Action Committee met this week and we are pleased to share a couple of significant updates. In response to the Architectural RFP for the park, the winning submission was that of local Lions Bay firm Millenia. We congratulate principals Russ and Dorothy Meiklejohn, and look forward to working with them. Russ was introduced to the project and its various architectural elements at this week's meeting, and is preparing to provide initial sketches in the coming weeks. With this piece in place, the Committee will be moving ahead with Request for Proposals (RFPs) for playscape design and construction, and approval to pursue an RFP for a Construction Manager to manage the project. The intention of the LBBPAC is to maintain its momentum with an eye to completion for summer 2024. To that point, further to Councillor Neville Abbott's resignation from the LBBPAC last week, Councillor Jaime Cunliffe kindly offered to step into the position on Wednesday night, pending Council approval. Thank you Jaime for offering to join; we look forward to your contribution.

Lastly, at the beach itself, some of you may have noticed that the logs and driftwood have been removed and new sand put down. We thank Public Works for their effort on this. As we continue to advance toward summer 2024, we will be focusing on certain smaller areas of the park in order to make some noticeable advances this Fall. We will continue to share updates as we progress.

The Village of Lions Bay | 400 Centre Road , P.O. Box 141, epost@lionsbay.ca, Lions Bay, V0N 2E0 Canada

Unsubscribe epost@lionsbay.ca

Update Profile | Constant Contact Data Notice

 $\begin{tabular}{ll} Sent by epost@lionsbay.cain collaboration \\ with \end{tabular}$ 



Try email marketing for free today!